Alameda County
Department of Environmental Heaith
Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency (LEA)

PUBLIC NOTICE

Date of Notice: March 2, 2017

Notice of Acceptance of an Application to Amend the
Report of Facility Information for Alameda County Industries

Solid Waste Facility Permit No.: 01-AA-0290

Facility Name: Alameda County Industries

Facility Address/Location: 610 Aladdin Ave., San Leandro, CA 94577
Facility Contact: Jillian Hogan, (510) 346-8148

Date LEA Received Application: February 17, 2017

Date LEA Approved Application: March 2, 2017

LEA Contact: Arthur Surdilla, (510) 567-6868

Please be advised that Alameda County Department of Environmental Health, the Local Enforcement Agency (LEA)
for CalRecycle, has received and approved a Report of Facility Information (RF) Amendment per Title 27, California
Code of Regulations (27 CCR), Section 21665(c). This public notice was prepared pursuant to Title 27 CCR 21660.1.

Project Description: Alameda County Industries (ACl) is an existing transfer/processing facility operating under a
full Solid Waste Facility Permit issued on January 3, 2012. The application package to amend the RFI requests the
following changes:

1. Construct 2™ floor mezzanine to house relocated employee restrooms and locker rooms, lunch room and
supervisor office in MRF {(Material Recovery Facility) Building.

2. Provide bale storage and HHW (Household Hazardous Waste)/ABOP (aerosol, batteries, oils, and paint)
storage under mezzanine.

3. Relocate the HHW/ABOP kiosk to allow for improved traffic circulation and include additional kiosks for
pending shipments of HHW/ABOP offsite.

The LEA finds that the proposed changes are consistent with all applicable certified and/or adopted California
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) documents, is consistent with State Minimum Standards, and does not conflict
with the terms and conditions in the current Solid Waste Facility Permit.

For Additional Information: To review a copy of the application and supporting documents, please contact Ms.
Hogan or Mr. Surdilla

Comments: Written comments may be submitted to Alameda County Department of Environmental Health, 1131
Harbor Bay Parkway, Alameda, CA 94502, or may be emailed to Arthur Surdilla at arthur.surdilla@acgov.org.

Appeals Process Information: For information on the appeals process, pursuant to Public Resources Code, Section
44307 regarding the LEA’s approval of the RFl Amendment, please contact Arthur Surdilla at (510) 567-6868 or via
email provided above.



